CITY OF FARMINGTON
12 SOUTH FRANKLIN STREET FARMINGTON, MO 63640

PUBLIC WORKS
MINUTES OF MEETING

The Public Works Committee of the City of Farmington met in regular session on February 9,

2023 at the Development Services Building, 12 South Franklin Street, Farmington, Missouri,
63640.

At 5:00pm, W. Linnenbringer called the meeting to order.

The roll was called with the following members present: Wayne Linnenbringer — present, Adam
Parks — present: Garett Boatright — absent (arrived later), Chad Follis — present.

Guests present were: Larry Lacy and Kristen White.
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS TO AGENDA

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

C. Follis motioned to approve the January 12, 2023 meeting minutes, seconded by A. Parks. The
Committee voted unanimously in favor of this motion.

OLD BUSINESS
1. Weber Road & Plaza Street Intersection Design Further Discussion

The Committee discussed the issue. G. Boatright motioned to stick to the design plan,
seconded by A. Parks. The Committee voted unanimously in favor of this motion.

2. Infrastructure Cost to Provide Power to New Developments

L. Lacy presented information on how other cities handle the costs and stated that West
Plains, Missouri has requested data from MPUA (Missouri Public Utility Alliance) that
he plans to follow up on once available. The Committee discussed the issue, but no action
was taken.

NEW BUSINESS
1. VFW Erosion Issue

Marty Seaton, Farmington VFW, addressed the Committee to explain that there is erosion

and flooding on the VFW property at 814 East Karsch Boulevard, he has contacted the

Army Corps of Engineers and Missouri Conservation about the issue, there is a manhole

cover in the area of the flooding, the Army Corps of Engineers recommended placing

riprap rock in the area to slow the erosion, some rock is being donated by Leadbelt

Materials, and asked if the City would be willing to help place the rock. L. Lacy stated
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that he would discuss the issue with the City Administrator, Greg Beavers, and see what
could be done legally. The Committee discussed the issue, but no action was taken.

!\)

Start the 12 month calendar for taking over Hazel Lane
The issue was not discussed due to time constraints.
3. Discussion of Airport Operations Ordinance
The issue was not discussed due to time constraints.
ADJOURN

G. Boatright motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by A. Parks. The Committee voted
unanimously in favor of the motion.
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Kristefi White, Development Services Coordinator
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